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From: Tom Jacoubowsky
To: Trinity Klein
Subject: RE: Titan 101
Date: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 10:34:10 PM


I know, I just want to extend my hand out to be invited rather than just make it sound like we're
coming in. I'm going to hold off emailing staff until after we meet with them.


Tom 


From: Trinity Klein
Sent: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 10:32 PM
To: Tom Jacoubowsky
Subject: Re: Titan 101


This Monday at lunch.


Trinity Klein


Assistant Principal
Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA  94306
650.354.8227


From: Tom Jacoubowsky <tjacoubowsky@pausd.org>
Date: Wed, 25 Apr 2012 22:30:57 -0700
To: gunn-101 <gunn-101@pausd.org>
Cc: Kristy Blackburn <kblackburn@pausd.org>, "Anne G. Jensen" <annejensen@pausd.org>, Todd
Summers <tsummers@pausd.org>, PAUSD <tklein@pausd.org>
Subject: Titan 101


Titan 101 Members,


Last week when we all were at the staff meeting for the discussion of guidance services at Gunn, there
was strong support for bolstering Titan 101. Yesterday, at our first breakout meeting of staff members
to discuss guidance services, there was a consensus on supporting Titan 101 and talking a look at what
has worked well and where there are areas for growth. 


Trinity and I would like to join your next brown bag meeting to discuss what we have learned this year
from Titan 101 and see how we can all make it a more robust program for Gunn next year.


Let us know the time and location of your next meeting and we'll see you there.


Sincerely,


Tom Jacoubowsky
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From: Katya Villalobos
To: gunn-staff
Subject: RE: Update Guidance Review
Date: Thursday, March 29, 2012 3:12:51 PM


Dear All,


On Tuesday, March 27, at the Board meeting there was a presentation of
guidance services of both Gunn and Paly high schools by Ms. Kelun
Zhang (an outside consultant).  First, thank you to those who worked with
her as she completed the overview.  The report was an overview of
guidance services that was based on interviews, meetings, and student
surveys.  The purpose of the report was to give the Board a deeper
understanding of guidance services and delivery models.  Second, Tom
and I were impressed by Kelun's work plan and how she conducted the
review; she was thoughtful and purposeful.


The guidance review report presented included both areas of strength and
areas of growth for both high schools.  The Gunn findings were impressive
and the guidance team already identified the areas of growth. 


During the presentation, the Board asked many pointed questions about
our guidance services some of which you may have read about online.  In
addition, there were critical comments from the public who used the
opportunity to compare Gunn and Paly directly.  


The Board has asked us to continue our work around guidance services
and delivery method.  Tom and I will be sharing more details with the IC
once we have had more time to review the report. 


While we are always looking for ways to improve our services, we will
always keep in mind what works best for our Gunn Community.


Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)
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"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.








From: Mary Deborah Sanderson
To: Kristy Blackburn; Katya Villalobos; gunn-staff
Subject: RE: Update Guidance Review
Date: Thursday, March 29, 2012 8:50:00 PM


Is that a motion, Kristy?


If so I second it.  The sooner the better the entire staff meets for
brainstorming & input, the better


ds


+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
                         M. Deborah Sanderson - Teacher                   
                      Henry M. Gunn High School - Palo Alto CA              
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
 Save lives!  Donate a used cell phone by March 30.


From: Kristy Blackburn
Sent: Thursday, March 29, 2012 10:42 PM
To: Katya Villalobos; gunn-staff
Subject: Re: Update Guidance Review


Thanks for the update, Katya. Palo Alto Online is reporting that the board wants Gunn
moving toward an advisory system like Paly has, which would be quite a shift in
culture at Gunn. When will we be discussing this issue as a whole staff? 


Thanks,


Kristy  


From: Katya Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>
Date: Thu, 29 Mar 2012 15:12:46 -0700
To: gunn-staff <gunn-staff@pausd.org>
Subject: RE: Update Guidance Review


Dear All,


On Tuesday, March 27, at the Board meeting there was a presentation of
guidance services of both Gunn and Paly high schools by Ms. Kelun
Zhang (an outside consultant).  First, thank you to those who worked with
her as she completed the overview.  The report was an overview of
guidance services that was based on interviews, meetings, and student
surveys.  The purpose of the report was to give the Board a deeper
understanding of guidance services and delivery models.  Second, Tom
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and I were impressed by Kelun's work plan and how she conducted the
review; she was thoughtful and purposeful.


The guidance review report presented included both areas of strength and
areas of growth for both high schools.  The Gunn findings were impressive
and the guidance team already identified the areas of growth. 


During the presentation, the Board asked many pointed questions about
our guidance services some of which you may have read about online.  In
addition, there were critical comments from the public who used the
opportunity to compare Gunn and Paly directly.  


The Board has asked us to continue our work around guidance services
and delivery method.  Tom and I will be sharing more details with the IC
once we have had more time to review the report. 


While we are always looking for ways to improve our services, we will
always keep in mind what works best for our Gunn Community.


Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)


"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.








From: Katya Villalobos
To: gunn-ic
Cc: gunn-counsel
Subject: RE: Update
Date: Wednesday, March 14, 2012 10:41:32 AM


Dear All,


Yesterday, as you are aware the Board had a Study Session on the
graduation requirements.  At the meeting representing Gunn were
Kathy Hawes, Anne Jensen, Shivani Pulimamidi, Eric Ledegerwood,
Jovi Johnston, Monica Espinoza, Tom Jacoubowsky and I.  First,
awesome job Gunn Team! Your comments were thoughtful and
purposeful--the Board got to hear your thoughts.  Second the Board
asked some big overarching questions:
-What would an alternative program look like?
-How will this affect guidance/counseling?  (Dana Tom referred to it as
a lynch-pin)
-What resources do we need and what do they look like?
-What does a systemic program look like?
-A few questions on tutoring


There were comments from the audience; 
-questioning the competence and intentions of staff
-"referrring to our schools as failures"
-that our level 1 classes are to rigorous and not aligned to standards
-using CST scores 
-the Paly Math dept. and the letter.


While these comments were quite negative and defeatist--in Kevin's
closing comments he was very clear that the comments about staff are
not acceptable or true.  He referred to the comments as "flogging" and
that "stick" is should no longer be used. He went on to say that a
circular firing squad was not productive and that [PAUSD] staff were
incredible and purposeful in their work.


Overall it went well and demonstrated the collective professionalism of
the staff.
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Again, great job!


Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)


"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.








From: Todd Summers
To: Dawna Linsdell; Katya Villalobos
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: RE: newest button
Date: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:13:42 PM


Teachers feel empowered to fight this and work on it because we have heard from you and
Kevin that it is not going to happen.  Unfortunately the public is not hearing this from you - I
think it would help.


Todd L. Summers
Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264


From: Dawna Linsdell
Sent: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:12 PM
To: Katya Villalobos; Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: RE: newest button


I am sure we can get teachers to come to the meeting and/or sign a petition after Kevin makes a public
statement.


From: Katya Villalobos
Sent: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:09 PM
To: Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: Re: newest button


Todd
Thank you, I have been discussing this with Kristy and Brian. I am working on this and we
should mention this to Kevin tomorrow. Equally important is our collective voice at the
board. I believe it is important for the board to hear from teachers, much like the calendar.
One idea is a petition presented by the staff, who signs, and I would like my John Hancock at
the topic. Remember board members do not hear from teachers because they are not at board
meetings typically unless part of a presentation or a specific topic. They have only been
hearing from 8-10 people at the meetings.  Therefore, their message is consistent, think about
Obama's message of change that is what we heard consistently. Also that would mean that it
gets in press and our message gets in.  Thoughts?? 


Sent from my iPad 
Katya Villalobos
Principal
Gunn High School


On Apr 24, 2012, at 7:55 PM, "Todd Summers" <tsummers@pausd.org> wrote:


hi, this is the newest Button produced by "We Can Do Better Palo Alto" -being
passed out.  Again, it assumes that this is happening at Gunn.  We need an
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administrative voice (publicly) saying it is not happening.  


<Button.jpg>


Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264








From: Dawna Linsdell
To: Katya Villalobos; Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: RE: newest button
Date: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:12:21 PM


I am sure we can get teachers to come to the meeting and/or sign a petition after Kevin makes a public
statement.


From: Katya Villalobos
Sent: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:09 PM
To: Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: Re: newest button


Todd
Thank you, I have been discussing this with Kristy and Brian. I am working on this and we
should mention this to Kevin tomorrow. Equally important is our collective voice at the
board. I believe it is important for the board to hear from teachers, much like the calendar.
One idea is a petition presented by the staff, who signs, and I would like my John Hancock at
the topic. Remember board members do not hear from teachers because they are not at board
meetings typically unless part of a presentation or a specific topic. They have only been
hearing from 8-10 people at the meetings.  Therefore, their message is consistent, think about
Obama's message of change that is what we heard consistently. Also that would mean that it
gets in press and our message gets in.  Thoughts?? 


Sent from my iPad 
Katya Villalobos
Principal
Gunn High School


On Apr 24, 2012, at 7:55 PM, "Todd Summers" <tsummers@pausd.org> wrote:


hi, this is the newest Button produced by "We Can Do Better Palo Alto" -being
passed out.  Again, it assumes that this is happening at Gunn.  We need an
administrative voice (publicly) saying it is not happening.  


<Button.jpg>


Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264
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From: Anne G. Jensen
To: Katya Villalobos; Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: RE: newest button
Date: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 9:22:03 PM


I agree.  We need to have one voice on this or we will be buried.


Anne Jensen


From: Katya Villalobos
Sent: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:09 PM
To: Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: Re: newest button


Todd
Thank you, I have been discussing this with Kristy and Brian. I am working on this and we
should mention this to Kevin tomorrow. Equally important is our collective voice at the
board. I believe it is important for the board to hear from teachers, much like the calendar.
One idea is a petition presented by the staff, who signs, and I would like my John Hancock at
the topic. Remember board members do not hear from teachers because they are not at board
meetings typically unless part of a presentation or a specific topic. They have only been
hearing from 8-10 people at the meetings.  Therefore, their message is consistent, think about
Obama's message of change that is what we heard consistently. Also that would mean that it
gets in press and our message gets in.  Thoughts?? 


Sent from my iPad 
Katya Villalobos
Principal
Gunn High School


On Apr 24, 2012, at 7:55 PM, "Todd Summers" <tsummers@pausd.org> wrote:


hi, this is the newest Button produced by "We Can Do Better Palo Alto" -being
passed out.  Again, it assumes that this is happening at Gunn.  We need an
administrative voice (publicly) saying it is not happening.  


<Button.jpg>


Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264
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From: Katya Villalobos
To: Trinity Klein
Subject: RE: please email me word doc
Date: Friday, April 27, 2012 4:15:45 PM
Attachments: Gunn-counseling-letter-042612-1.docx


FYI


Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)


"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.


From: Trinity Klein
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 3:25 PM
To: Katya Villalobos
Subject: please email me word doc


Of Guidance letter


Trinity Klein


Assistant Principal
Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA  94306
650.354.8227
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Dear Gunn Community:





As you may know, as part of PAUSD's strategic plan implementation this year, the district hired Kelun Zhang, a consultant, to assess the guidance models at both Palo Alto and Gunn High Schools, considering recommendations and potential enhancements.  On March 27, the Board received the summary report from Ms. Zhang and discussed her findings at length.  A copy of the report can be found at http://pausd.org/community/board/downloads/mt_mat/PAUSD_Guidance_Counseling_Review.pdf, and minutes from the meeting are available at http://pausd.org/community/board/downloads/mt_mat/032712_BOE_Minutes.pdf.  





The Board has asked the leadership of Gunn to return to a June board meeting with thoughts on ways to enhance its guidance services.  Over the past couple of weeks, Gunn administrators, counselors and teachers have been meeting and discussing this topic.  The group is developing a process to improve guidance services.  This will include participation and input from staff, students and parents. 





A particular focus will be to continue to provide students with strong support in the college application process, the transition to high school and for social-emotional issues.  Some people have expressed concerns that specific methods of service will be forced upon the Gunn community to the detriment of course offerings, class sizes and expertise around college advising.  Please be assured that this is not the case, and any changes will carefully consider how proposed improvements align with student needs and the broader school culture and community.





Stay tuned for information in the next few weeks about how you can have input into our work in preparation for the June board meeting.





Thanks.








Katya Villalobos							Kevin Skelly


Principal							Superintendent













From: Trinity Klein
To: Phil Winston
Subject: Re: Data from open-ended responses from Paly and Gunn students on counseling
Date: Wednesday, May 02, 2012 10:26:35 PM


May I share this with Tom and Katya?  


Is Paly doing challenge success?


tk


Trinity Klein
Assistant Principal
Gunn High School


Sent from my iPad


On May 2, 2012, at 10:21 PM, "Phil Winston" <pwinston@pausd.org> wrote:


Phil


"Take advantage of every moment to build assets in every child."


Sent from my iPhone


Begin forwarded message:


From: Ken Dauber <kenneth.dauber@gmail.com>
Date: May 2, 2012 8:54:28 AM PDT
To: Phil Winston <pwinston@pausd.org>
Subject: Fwd: Data from open-ended responses from
Paly and Gunn students on counseling


fyi, don't know if you saw this data -- I doubt it


---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Ken Dauber <kenneth.dauber@gmail.com>
Date: Wed, May 2, 2012 at 8:53 AM
Subject: Data from open-ended responses from Paly and Gunn
students on
counseling
To: Melissa Caswell <mcaswell@pausd.org>, Barbara Klausner
<bklausner@pausd.org>, Dana Tom <dtom@pausd.org>,
bmitchell
<bmitchell@pausd.org>, Camille Townsend
<ctownsend@pausd.org>
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Dear Board members,


We Can Do Better filed a public records act request for the
survey
data from the recent counseling survey by PAUSD and we
discovered that
there was an open ended question asked of students that was
not
mentioned in the report or provided in the appendix on the
district's
web site. The question asked, "What can the Guidance
Counseling
department do differently or more to help you and other Gunn
[Paly]
students succeed?".


We've coded the surveys and put them on the web, in Google
spreadsheets, so they are accessible. Here are the links:
Gunn: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?
key=0AkTe89oAASzOdDNPVHNmeEYxcm1QQWxkMGo1M1J4NHc#gid=0


Paly: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?
key=0AkTe89oAASzOdF9TclZuR1FySkZhZnZTa0t4a2RLenc#gid=0


The question to which Gunn students responded was: "What
can the
Guidance Counseling department do differently or more to
help you and
other Gunn students succeed?   (There is no word limit)". The
Paly
question is similar, and is in the spreadsheet.


We coded the responses according to whether they were
negative,
neutral, positive, or irrelevant. At Paly we distinguished
between
comments about TAs, guidance counselors, and college and
career
advising. The coding is of course subjective, but it's included
in the
spreadsheet so that you can see the decisions we made.


The spreadsheets are sorted by the original order of the data,
and
then each one has a tab for the comments sorted by our
coding.


Overall, the results are consistent with what we already know
about
the two models: Gunn students wrote negative comments at
about twice
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the rate of Paly students, and Paly students wrote positive
comments
at nearly three times the rate of Gunn students.


The overall counts are in the spreadsheets, and repeated
here:


Gunn:
Total responses: 1621
Negative: 723 == 45%
Neutral: 124 == 8%
Positive: 52 == 3%
Irrelevant: 68 == 4%
Blank: 654 == 40%


Paly:
Total Responses: 1456
Negative (general): 323 == 22%
Neutral:138 = 9%
Positive: 110 == 8%
Irrelevant: 58 == 4%
Negative (college and career): 45 == 3%
Negative (guidance counseling): 36 == 2%
Blank: 745 == 51%


The differences picked up by the coding are striking enough,
but
you'll see if you read the comments that the Gunn students
tend to
write more and are qualitatively more negative. Paly students
tend to
want more one-on-one time with their TAs, and Gunn
students complain
that there aren't enough counselors, they don't know who
their
counselors, they can't find, they're not friendly enough,
they're
unresponsive to student needs, and overwhelmingly that they
can't get
access to them.


These responses represent an effort by our students to be
heard on
this important topic. We should now listen. Frankly, I also
think that
you should be inquiring forcefully of district staff why you and
the
community are repeatedly in the position of not getting full
and
complete data from the district. Democratic governance of our
schools
requires that our employees provide us with the facts that we
need to







make decisions in the best interests of our children.


Best regards,
Ken Dauber








From: Phil Winston
To: Trinity Klein
Subject: Re: Data from open-ended responses from Paly and Gunn students on counseling
Date: Wednesday, May 02, 2012 10:27:29 PM


She has it :-). No we are not this year. 


Phil


"Take advantage of every moment to build assets in every child."


Sent from my iPhone


On May 2, 2012, at 10:26 PM, "Trinity Klein" <tklein@pausd.org> wrote:


May I share this with Tom and Katya?  


Is Paly doing challenge success?


tk


Trinity Klein
Assistant Principal
Gunn High School


Sent from my iPad


On May 2, 2012, at 10:21 PM, "Phil Winston" <pwinston@pausd.org>
wrote:


Phil


"Take advantage of every moment to build assets in every
child."


Sent from my iPhone


Begin forwarded message:


From: Ken Dauber <kenneth.dauber@gmail.com>
Date: May 2, 2012 8:54:28 AM PDT
To: Phil Winston <pwinston@pausd.org>
Subject: Fwd: Data from open-ended
responses from Paly and Gunn students on
counseling


fyi, don't know if you saw this data -- I doubt it
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---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Ken Dauber <kenneth.dauber@gmail.com>
Date: Wed, May 2, 2012 at 8:53 AM
Subject: Data from open-ended responses from Paly
and Gunn students on
counseling
To: Melissa Caswell <mcaswell@pausd.org>, Barbara
Klausner
<bklausner@pausd.org>, Dana Tom
<dtom@pausd.org>, bmitchell
<bmitchell@pausd.org>, Camille Townsend
<ctownsend@pausd.org>


Dear Board members,


We Can Do Better filed a public records act request
for the survey
data from the recent counseling survey by PAUSD
and we discovered that
there was an open ended question asked of students
that was not
mentioned in the report or provided in the appendix
on the district's
web site. The question asked, "What can the
Guidance Counseling
department do differently or more to help you and
other Gunn [Paly]
students succeed?".


We've coded the surveys and put them on the web,
in Google
spreadsheets, so they are accessible. Here are the
links:
Gunn: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?
key=0AkTe89oAASzOdDNPVHNmeEYxcm1QQWxkMGo1M1J4NHc#gid=0


Paly: https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?
key=0AkTe89oAASzOdF9TclZuR1FySkZhZnZTa0t4a2RLenc#gid=0


The question to which Gunn students responded was:
"What can the
Guidance Counseling department do differently or
more to help you and
other Gunn students succeed?   (There is no word
limit)". The Paly
question is similar, and is in the spreadsheet.


We coded the responses according to whether they
were negative,
neutral, positive, or irrelevant. At Paly we
distinguished between
comments about TAs, guidance counselors, and
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college and career
advising. The coding is of course subjective, but it's
included in the
spreadsheet so that you can see the decisions we
made.


The spreadsheets are sorted by the original order of
the data, and
then each one has a tab for the comments sorted by
our coding.


Overall, the results are consistent with what we
already know about
the two models: Gunn students wrote negative
comments at about twice
the rate of Paly students, and Paly students wrote
positive comments
at nearly three times the rate of Gunn students.


The overall counts are in the spreadsheets, and
repeated here:


Gunn:
Total responses: 1621
Negative: 723 == 45%
Neutral: 124 == 8%
Positive: 52 == 3%
Irrelevant: 68 == 4%
Blank: 654 == 40%


Paly:
Total Responses: 1456
Negative (general): 323 == 22%
Neutral:138 = 9%
Positive: 110 == 8%
Irrelevant: 58 == 4%
Negative (college and career): 45 == 3%
Negative (guidance counseling): 36 == 2%
Blank: 745 == 51%


The differences picked up by the coding are striking
enough, but
you'll see if you read the comments that the Gunn
students tend to
write more and are qualitatively more negative. Paly
students tend to
want more one-on-one time with their TAs, and
Gunn students complain
that there aren't enough counselors, they don't know
who their
counselors, they can't find, they're not friendly
enough, they're
unresponsive to student needs, and overwhelmingly
that they can't get
access to them.







These responses represent an effort by our students
to be heard on
this important topic. We should now listen. Frankly, I
also think that
you should be inquiring forcefully of district staff why
you and the
community are repeatedly in the position of not
getting full and
complete data from the district. Democratic
governance of our schools
requires that our employees provide us with the facts
that we need to
make decisions in the best interests of our children.


Best regards,
Ken Dauber








From: Kristy Blackburn
To: Trinity Klein; Brian Tuomy
Cc: Tom Jacoubowsky
Subject: Re: Guidance Review Group
Date: Thursday, April 26, 2012 11:07:04 AM
Attachments: counselormtg4.20.docx


Hi Trinity,
 Thanks for chatting with me today to clarify your role when you join our
committee.  Here are the notes from our last meeting. Our next meeting
will be Tuesday in L-4 from 3:35 to 4:300ish.
Kristy


On 4/25/12 3:21 PM, "Trinity Klein" <tklein@pausd.org> wrote:


>Hi,
>
>I'd really like to join the Guidance Review Group; I apologize for not
>being at the first gathering.  Can you please let me know when the next
>meeting is so I can put it on my calendar?
>
>Thank you so much!
>
>tk
>
>Trinity Klein
>Assistant Principal
>Gunn High School
>
>Sent from my iPad
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Strength


· talented and hardworking 


· everything is a strength—reference part 1


· student-focused


· get more successful graduates


· have professional guidance counselors


· academic post secondary planning is a strength 


· one on one meetings at least once per year—counselor guaranteed one on one—hour-long conference and quality contact with a professional 


· social emotional counseling


· further contact with counselors


· outreach to community—activities that guidance does (night meetings)


· mental health services 


· collaboration between depts. –ELL, 504’s , Focus, IEPs, etc.


· numerous consistent touchpoints kids have with adults


· contrast to Paly—counselor here does know history of student for 4 years, unlike advisory


· as students grow and get older, they feel more connected to guidance counselors/program











Improvement


· guidance counseling doesn’t have defined curriculum—define goals (x2)


· need parity in funding/staffing


· human resources being counted—how are they counted? AC


· connectedness with freshmen (to adults)


· communication is area of growth


· communication—outreach to parents—effective communication not just communicating


· when stretched thin—college + mental health—find a point person so that people aren’t stretched thin (point person for all mental health)


· time counselors spend doing clerical and administrative tasks—use the counselors more wisely (clerical support) (x2)


· Titan 101—freshman program, needs to be much better than what it is


· Unable to identify/publicize touchpoints—need to systemize more


· Use of data—gathering appropriate data to quantify, and using data we have (explore/plan, ptsa, naviance)


· Articulating to parents what guidance counselors do


· Be more familiar for state standards for guidance counselors—use them as pieces for areas of growth


· Counselors reach out more to students with non-academic concerns too 











Plan


--look at schools that are like us—what do their counselors look like?


--how much college piece is different than other high schools


--immediate improvements—Titan 101 and how it will look different next year (who will drive that?)


--timeline for involving all stakeholders


--figuring out what we want to focus on


[bookmark: _GoBack]--gathering data—how will we do that (and use the data we already have)








Miscellaneous


--mistake in report—Gunn counselors only follow folks for 3 years
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From: Trinity Klein
To: Todd Summers; Lynne Navarro; Anne G. Jensen; Katya Villalobos; gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: Re: Letter
Date: Monday, April 30, 2012 11:13:32 AM
Attachments: Gunn-counseling-letter-042612-tk edit.docx


Here's a revision of the letter that I hope captures the suggested edits and flows nicely.  I did not include 
anything about Paly, because I don't agree that we should be addressing what they are doing.  I'm of the 
mind that we should speak for ourselves and they should speak for themselves.  We don't have to agree 
about this, of course-).


tk
Trinity Klein


Assistant Principal
Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA  94306
650.354.8227


From: Todd Summers <tsummers@pausd.org>
Date: Fri, 27 Apr 2012 11:29:03 -0700
To: Lynne Navarro <lnavarro@pausd.org>, "Anne G. Jensen" <annejensen@pausd.org>, Katya 
Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>, gunn-ic <gunn-ic@pausd.org>, Kristy Blackburn 
<kblackburn@pausd.org>, Brian Tuomy <btuomy@pausd.org>
Subject: RE: Letter


hi, I agree with Anne and Lynne's comments - especially the piece about Paly is working 
through the same process etc.


Todd L. Summers
Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264


From: Lynne Navarro
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 11:03 AM
To: Anne G. Jensen; Katya Villalobos; gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: RE: Letter


Hi all - I agree with Anne regarding adding the media piece.


also in paragraph 3


A particular focus is followed by 3 things - so it needs to become plural


and any changes will carefully consider - should be something like in making 
any changes we will carefully consider


in paragraph 2 - when you say the board has asked the Gunn leadership - is 
it worth saying that PALY is reviewing their own stuff as well. (if they 
are)
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Dear Gunn Community:





As part of this year’s implementation of PAUSD's strategic plan, the district hired consultant Kelun Zhang from (name company) to assess the guidance counseling models at both Palo Alto and Gunn High School and recommend potential enhancements to both programs.  On March 27, the Board received the summary report from Ms. Zhang and discussed her findings at length.  





A copy of the report can be found at:


http://pausd.org/community/board/downloads/mt_mat/PAUSD_Guidance_Counseling_Review.pdf, 


and minutes from the meeting are available at: http://pausd.org/community/board/downloads/mt_mat/032712_BOE_Minutes.pdf.  





As a follow-up to the March presentation, the Board has asked Gunn’s leadership group to attend a June board meeting with recommendations for further assessment and potential enhancements to Gunn’s guidance services.  In preparation, Gunn administrators, counselors and teachers have formed a workgroup and are meeting and discussing this topic.  The group is developing a process to improve guidance services, which will include participation and input from staff, students and parents. 





We will continue to provide students with strong support as they transition to high school, encounter social-emotional issues, navigate graduation requirements and tackle the college application process.  While local media coverage has led to a concern among some community members that a specific guidance model will be forced upon the Gunn community to the detriment of course offerings, class sizes and expertise around college advising, please be assured that this is not the case.  All future changes will be carefully considered by the workgroup, taking into account best practices in guidance curriculum and delivery that aligns with our student’s needs and the broader Gunn school culture and community.





All community stakeholders will be invited to provide input in preparation for the June board meeting.





Thank you for your support in this matter.








Katya Villalobos							Kevin Skelly


[bookmark: _GoBack]Principal								Superintendent












thanks,


Lynne Derrick Navarro
______________________
Gunn High School
Social Studies Department
______________________


From: Anne G. Jensen
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 10:11 AM
To: Katya Villalobos; gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: RE: Letter


I think that the 3rd paragraph where you say "Some people...etc." needs to be reworked.  It feels 
vague to me.


The letter needs to be more specific about the fact that the media has reported that we are totally 
changing our counseling model.  


Maybe something like:  "It has been reported in the media that Gunn is moving to adopt the Paly 
counseling model.  We are currently working on a plan that will not diminish the availability of course 
offerings. . . .


Anne Jensen


From: Katya Villalobos
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 5:41 AM
To: gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: Fwd: Letter


Dear All, 
Sorry for another email, just want to be clear this is a DRAFT. 


Sent from my iPhone
Katya Villalobos
Please excuse brevity and typos 


Begin forwarded message:


From: Katya Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>
Date: April 26, 2012 7:51:37 PM PDT
To: gunn-ic <gunn-ic@pausd.org>
Subject: Fwd: Letter


Dear All,
Here is the letter that Kevin and I worked on today. Thoughts on tone, message, 
etc. 
Thank you. 


Sent from my iPhone
Katya Villalobos
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Please excuse brevity and typos 


Begin forwarded message:


From: Katya Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>
Date: April 26, 2012 4:45:31 PM PDT
To: gunn-admin <gunn-admin@pausd.org>, Kristy Blackburn 
<kblackburn@pausd.org>, Brian Tuomy <btuomy@pausd.org>
Subject: RE: Letter


Dear All,


Here is the draft of the letter by Kevin and me--what 
do you think??
Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)


"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.
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From: Trinity Klein
To: Todd Summers; Lynne Navarro; Anne G. Jensen; Katya Villalobos; gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: Re: Letter
Date: Monday, April 30, 2012 11:13:32 AM
Attachments: Gunn-counseling-letter-042612-tk edit.docx


Here's a revision of the letter that I hope captures the suggested edits and flows nicely.  I did not include 
anything about Paly, because I don't agree that we should be addressing what they are doing.  I'm of the 
mind that we should speak for ourselves and they should speak for themselves.  We don't have to agree 
about this, of course-).


tk
Trinity Klein


Assistant Principal
Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA  94306
650.354.8227


From: Todd Summers <tsummers@pausd.org>
Date: Fri, 27 Apr 2012 11:29:03 -0700
To: Lynne Navarro <lnavarro@pausd.org>, "Anne G. Jensen" <annejensen@pausd.org>, Katya 
Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>, gunn-ic <gunn-ic@pausd.org>, Kristy Blackburn 
<kblackburn@pausd.org>, Brian Tuomy <btuomy@pausd.org>
Subject: RE: Letter


hi, I agree with Anne and Lynne's comments - especially the piece about Paly is working 
through the same process etc.


Todd L. Summers
Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264


From: Lynne Navarro
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 11:03 AM
To: Anne G. Jensen; Katya Villalobos; gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: RE: Letter


Hi all - I agree with Anne regarding adding the media piece.


also in paragraph 3


A particular focus is followed by 3 things - so it needs to become plural


and any changes will carefully consider - should be something like in making 
any changes we will carefully consider


in paragraph 2 - when you say the board has asked the Gunn leadership - is 
it worth saying that PALY is reviewing their own stuff as well. (if they 
are)
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Dear Gunn Community:





As part of this year’s implementation of PAUSD's strategic plan, the district hired consultant Kelun Zhang from (name company) to assess the guidance counseling models at both Palo Alto and Gunn High School and recommend potential enhancements to both programs.  On March 27, the Board received the summary report from Ms. Zhang and discussed her findings at length.  





A copy of the report can be found at:


http://pausd.org/community/board/downloads/mt_mat/PAUSD_Guidance_Counseling_Review.pdf, 


and minutes from the meeting are available at: http://pausd.org/community/board/downloads/mt_mat/032712_BOE_Minutes.pdf.  





As a follow-up to the March presentation, the Board has asked Gunn’s leadership group to attend a June board meeting with recommendations for further assessment and potential enhancements to Gunn’s guidance services.  In preparation, Gunn administrators, counselors and teachers have formed a workgroup and are meeting and discussing this topic.  The group is developing a process to improve guidance services, which will include participation and input from staff, students and parents. 





We will continue to provide students with strong support as they transition to high school, encounter social-emotional issues, navigate graduation requirements and tackle the college application process.  While local media coverage has led to a concern among some community members that a specific guidance model will be forced upon the Gunn community to the detriment of course offerings, class sizes and expertise around college advising, please be assured that this is not the case.  All future changes will be carefully considered by the workgroup, taking into account best practices in guidance curriculum and delivery that aligns with our student’s needs and the broader Gunn school culture and community.





All community stakeholders will be invited to provide input in preparation for the June board meeting.





Thank you for your support in this matter.








Katya Villalobos							Kevin Skelly


[bookmark: _GoBack]Principal								Superintendent












thanks,


Lynne Derrick Navarro
______________________
Gunn High School
Social Studies Department
______________________


From: Anne G. Jensen
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 10:11 AM
To: Katya Villalobos; gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: RE: Letter


I think that the 3rd paragraph where you say "Some people...etc." needs to be reworked.  It feels 
vague to me.


The letter needs to be more specific about the fact that the media has reported that we are totally 
changing our counseling model.  


Maybe something like:  "It has been reported in the media that Gunn is moving to adopt the Paly 
counseling model.  We are currently working on a plan that will not diminish the availability of course 
offerings. . . .


Anne Jensen


From: Katya Villalobos
Sent: Friday, April 27, 2012 5:41 AM
To: gunn-ic; Kristy Blackburn; Brian Tuomy
Subject: Fwd: Letter


Dear All, 
Sorry for another email, just want to be clear this is a DRAFT. 


Sent from my iPhone
Katya Villalobos
Please excuse brevity and typos 


Begin forwarded message:


From: Katya Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>
Date: April 26, 2012 7:51:37 PM PDT
To: gunn-ic <gunn-ic@pausd.org>
Subject: Fwd: Letter


Dear All,
Here is the letter that Kevin and I worked on today. Thoughts on tone, message, 
etc. 
Thank you. 


Sent from my iPhone
Katya Villalobos
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Please excuse brevity and typos 


Begin forwarded message:


From: Katya Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>
Date: April 26, 2012 4:45:31 PM PDT
To: gunn-admin <gunn-admin@pausd.org>, Kristy Blackburn 
<kblackburn@pausd.org>, Brian Tuomy <btuomy@pausd.org>
Subject: RE: Letter


Dear All,


Here is the draft of the letter by Kevin and me--what 
do you think??
Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)


"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.
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From: Trinity Klein
To: Tom Jacoubowsky
Subject: Re: Titan 101
Date: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 10:32:38 PM


This Monday at lunch.


Trinity Klein


Assistant Principal
Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA  94306
650.354.8227


From: Tom Jacoubowsky <tjacoubowsky@pausd.org>
Date: Wed, 25 Apr 2012 22:30:57 -0700
To: gunn-101 <gunn-101@pausd.org>
Cc: Kristy Blackburn <kblackburn@pausd.org>, "Anne G. Jensen" <annejensen@pausd.org>, Todd 
Summers <tsummers@pausd.org>, PAUSD <tklein@pausd.org>
Subject: Titan 101


Titan 101 Members,


Last week when we all were at the staff meeting for the discussion of guidance services at Gunn, there 
was strong support for bolstering Titan 101. Yesterday, at our first breakout meeting of staff members 
to discuss guidance services, there was a consensus on supporting Titan 101 and talking a look at what 
has worked well and where there are areas for growth. 


Trinity and I would like to join your next brown bag meeting to discuss what we have learned this year 
from Titan 101 and see how we can all make it a more robust program for Gunn next year.


Let us know the time and location of your next meeting and we'll see you there.


Sincerely,


Tom Jacoubowsky



mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PALOALTOUNIFIED.ORG-52902-TRINITY KL50C9D1B1

mailto:tjacoubowsky@pausd.org

mailto:tjacoubowsky@pausd.org

mailto:gunn-101@pausd.org

mailto:kblackburn@pausd.org

mailto:annejensen@pausd.org

mailto:tsummers@pausd.org

mailto:tklein@pausd.org






From: Kristy Blackburn
To: Katya Villalobos; gunn-staff
Subject: Re: Update Guidance Review
Date: Thursday, March 29, 2012 8:42:24 PM


Thanks for the update, Katya. Palo Alto Online is reporting that the board wants Gunn 
moving toward an advisory system like Paly has, which would be quite a shift in 
culture at Gunn. When will we be discussing this issue as a whole staff? 


Thanks,


Kristy  


From: Katya Villalobos <kvillalobos@pausd.org>
Date: Thu, 29 Mar 2012 15:12:46 -0700
To: gunn-staff <gunn-staff@pausd.org>
Subject: RE: Update Guidance Review


Dear All,


On Tuesday, March 27, at the Board meeting there was a presentation of 
guidance services of both Gunn and Paly high schools by Ms. Kelun 
Zhang (an outside consultant).  First, thank you to those who worked with 
her as she completed the overview.  The report was an overview of 
guidance services that was based on interviews, meetings, and student 
surveys.  The purpose of the report was to give the Board a deeper 
understanding of guidance services and delivery models.  Second, Tom 
and I were impressed by Kelun's work plan and how she conducted the 
review; she was thoughtful and purposeful.


The guidance review report presented included both areas of strength and 
areas of growth for both high schools.  The Gunn findings were impressive 
and the guidance team already identified the areas of growth. 


During the presentation, the Board asked many pointed questions about 
our guidance services some of which you may have read about online.  In 
addition, there were critical comments from the public who used the 
opportunity to compare Gunn and Paly directly.  


The Board has asked us to continue our work around guidance services 
and delivery method.  Tom and I will be sharing more details with the IC 
once we have had more time to review the report. 
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While we are always looking for ways to improve our services, we will 
always keep in mind what works best for our Gunn Community.


Sincerely,
Katya Villalobos
Principal


Henry M. Gunn High School
780 Arastradero Road
Palo Alto, CA 94306
650-354-8200
650-493-7801 (FAX)


"Leadership and learning are indispensable to each other."
"Inspire the love of learning"--life long asset.








From: Katya Villalobos
To: Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: Re: newest button
Date: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:09:53 PM


Todd
Thank you, I have been discussing this with Kristy and Brian. I am working on this
and we should mention this to Kevin tomorrow. Equally important is our collective
voice at the board. I believe it is important for the board to hear from teachers,
much like the calendar. One idea is a petition presented by the staff, who signs, and
I would like my John Hancock at the topic. Remember board members do not hear
from teachers because they are not at board meetings typically unless part of a
presentation or a specific topic. They have only been hearing from 8-10 people at
the meetings.  Therefore, their message is consistent, think about Obama's message
of change that is what we heard consistently. Also that would mean that it gets in
press and our message gets in.  Thoughts?? 


Sent from my iPad 
Katya Villalobos
Principal
Gunn High School


On Apr 24, 2012, at 7:55 PM, "Todd Summers" <tsummers@pausd.org> wrote:


hi, this is the newest Button produced by "We Can Do Better Palo Alto" -being
passed out.  Again, it assumes that this is happening at Gunn.  We need an
administrative voice (publicly) saying it is not happening.  


<Button.jpg>


Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264



mailto:/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=PALOALTOUNIFIED.ORG-58429-KATYA VILLALOBOS

mailto:tsummers@pausd.org

mailto:gunn-ic@pausd.org

mailto:tsummers@pausd.org






From: Kimberley Cowell
To: Anne G. Jensen
Cc: Katya Villalobos; Todd Summers; gunn-ic
Subject: Re: newest button
Date: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 8:12:17 AM


The button is designed to pressure us to bring in the Paly model, as is the May
event. They are trying to get parents to make those emails, phone calls and such.
They are not assuming we're bringing it in on our own willingly. Therefore, our
overall response should be multifaceted with the primary message that we have
formed a working committee now that the Guidance review has been completed,
and we are examining a variety of ways to best support Gunn students and their
families. Also, the work of the group will result in discussion and action items.
Further, any changes or enhancements to our guidance program must be based on
Gunn's culture, academic and social support needs, as well as our capacity to
actualize.  


Public declarations of our position are very important and through different means -
BOE meetings, PA online, PTSA, Gunn Connection, etc. Also, support for our position
must come from Kevin, Michael and the BOE, as well as Katya, and Gunn staff,
parents and students. Statements at the BOE meeting, as well as a letter from staff
are crucial. An article in the Weekly would also help greatly. Katya, are you up for an
interview?


Sent from my iPhone


On Apr 24, 2012, at 9:22 PM, "Anne G. Jensen" <annejensen@pausd.org> wrote:


I agree.  We need to have one voice on this or we will be buried.


Anne Jensen


From: Katya Villalobos
Sent: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 8:09 PM
To: Todd Summers
Cc: gunn-ic
Subject: Re: newest button


Todd
Thank you, I have been discussing this with Kristy and Brian. I am working on
this and we should mention this to Kevin tomorrow. Equally important is our
collective voice at the board. I believe it is important for the board to hear from
teachers, much like the calendar. One idea is a petition presented by the staff,
who signs, and I would like my John Hancock at the topic. Remember board
members do not hear from teachers because they are not at board meetings
typically unless part of a presentation or a specific topic. They have only been
hearing from 8-10 people at the meetings.  Therefore, their message is consistent,
think about Obama's message of change that is what we heard consistently. Also
that would mean that it gets in press and our message gets in.  Thoughts?? 


Sent from my iPad 
Katya Villalobos
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Principal
Gunn High School


On Apr 24, 2012, at 7:55 PM, "Todd Summers" <tsummers@pausd.org> wrote:


hi, this is the newest Button produced by "We Can Do Better Palo
Alto" -being passed out.  Again, it assumes that this is happening at
Gunn.  We need an administrative voice (publicly) saying it is not
happening.  


<Button.jpg>


Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264
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From: Tom Jacoubowsky
To: gunn-101
Cc: Kristy Blackburn; Anne G. Jensen; Todd Summers; Trinity Klein
Subject: Titan 101
Date: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 10:31:00 PM


Titan 101 Members,


Last week when we all were at the staff meeting for the discussion of guidance services at Gunn, there
was strong support for bolstering Titan 101. Yesterday, at our first breakout meeting of staff members
to discuss guidance services, there was a consensus on supporting Titan 101 and talking a look at what
has worked well and where there are areas for growth. 


Trinity and I would like to join your next brown bag meeting to discuss what we have learned this year
from Titan 101 and see how we can all make it a more robust program for Gunn next year.


Let us know the time and location of your next meeting and we'll see you there.


Sincerely,


Tom Jacoubowsky
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From: Kristy Blackburn
To: Katya Villalobos
Cc: Tom Jacoubowsky; Brian Tuomy; Jovi Johnston; Lauren Cory; Martha Elderon; Monica Espinoza; Lettie 


Weinmann; Terry Jacobs; Hindi Hipp; Tracy Douglas; Diane Ichikawa; Elizabeth Matchett; Linda Kirsch; Shivani 
Pulimamidi; Trinity Klein


Subject: letter thoughts from the guidance review committee
Date: Tuesday, May 01, 2012 4:09:34 PM


Hi Katya,
 Here is some feedback from the guidance review committee on the letter being sent to the community:


Paragraph 3: " developing a process for next school year to review and enhance guidance services" 
instead of "developing a process for next school year to improve guidance services"


Paragraph 4: "will be forced upon the Gunn community to the detriment of course offerings, class sizes 
and expertise around college advising"--some people felt that outlining the domino effect wasn't clear 
enough to the average parent who may not be aware of the advisory system and its impacts.  Changing it 
to something like "to the detriment of the level of expertise around college advising, as well as the 
funding available for course offerings and class size reduction" will make the impact clearer to the 
average parent.
 
Thanks!
Kristy, Brian and Jovi
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From: Todd Summers
To: gunn-ic
Subject: newest button
Date: Tuesday, April 24, 2012 7:55:39 PM


hi, this is the newest Button produced by "We Can Do Better Palo Alto" -being passed out.
 Again, it assumes that this is happening at Gunn.  We need an administrative voice
(publicly) saying it is not happening.  


Director of Bands
Instructional Supervisor
Henry M. Gunn High School
650-354-8264
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